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From the Parish Council  

 

The ANNUAL PARISH 

MEETING took place at 7.30 on 

Monday 21st May 2012, before the 

Parish Council meeting. This is a 

meeting of the electors of the Parish 

when any matter of concern to the 

Parish can be discussed. It is a legal 

requirement to hold this meeting but it 

is also somewhat pointless as there is 

always a public session at the start of 

each meeting and the Chairman usually 

allows anyone to speak at a Parish 

Council meeting during discussion on 

any topic. All of the matters that have 

been raised have come through the 

Parish Council at some time. The form 

of this meeting has been tested in 

different ways for the last few years 

and after last year's meeting, it was 

decided to reduce it to a short session 

before a parish Council meeting. This 

seemed to work reasonably well. 

Several people raised problems 

associated with cycling and speeding 

traffic in the village - . There was a 

good discussion on all of these but 

solutions lie with DCC and Officers are 

adamant that nothing will be done as 

there are no serious accident statistics 

to back up the need for action.  

Parking is also a major problem as 

there is a lack of facilities all through 

the Village. The car park in Underhill is 

now full on most days and is leading to 

parking in Underhill Crescent bringing 

about problems for residents trying to 

get into and out of their drives safely. 

The Parish Council considered making 

an application to EDDC to take over 

the car park about 3 years ago. This 

was resisted at the time.  Under the 

localism Act, the Parish Council can 

make a formal application which has to 

be considered. The process for 

preparing a strong bid will be starting 

soon with Cllr Jim Bailey, Champion 

for traffic matters, leading the way. 

  

___________________________________________________________ 

  
Editor: Chris Carter, Tel 274104. Copy editor – P Acca 

Deputy Editor - Jan Teague, Advertising - Liz Griffiths 

 Lympstone web site – www.lympstone.org  

Copy deadline for the next issue – Tues 3
rd

 July by 10 am 

Copy by e-mail, if possible to chriscarterathome@hotmail.com         

The Editor at Hillcrest, Greenhill Ave, Lympstone, EX8 5HW 

Distribution by the Telfers, Tel 272275 and others 

50p 
where 

sold 



 2 

Cont 

The Parish Council meeting was 

attended by a lively group of residents 

from the Glebelands area, led by Mrs 

Kath Rogers. They were there mainly 

to raise their objections to a planning 

application to develop some land 

behind the houses, with a vehicle 

access into Glebelands. The land is 

outside the development boundary but 

can be treated as an 'Exception site'. 

The parish plan suggested that any 

development should be from the village 

centre outwards but if there was to be 

any development outside the Centre 

then it should be to the north of the 

Parish rather to the south to avoid 

coalescence with Exmouth. The land 

was also identified under the Strategic 

Housing Land Availability assessment 

as having potential for development. 

The residents thought that the 

application should be objected to on the 

grounds of loss of privacy to existing 

houses, loss of local parking space and 

increased traffic on a road that already 

has high traffic movements and on-

street parking. 

The Parish Council rejected the 

application on several grounds, 

including that the application was 

premature due to work on the 

Neighbourhood Plan. 

 

Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, 

DMS,  43 Salisbury Road, Exmouth, 

EX8 1SL, Tel 279665/ 07866 535580 

mailto:clerk@lympstone.org 

 

 

FROM THE EDITOR 
This is a very special early June copy of the 

Herald which should arrive with you just 

before the Jubilee weekend. 

I hope you enjoy it. 
 

HAVE YOU LOST YOUR CAT? 

Have you lost a small light grey cat? Please 

call Simon/Liz 227 536 

 

Chris Carter (Ed) 

LYMPSTONE 

SCHOOL 

TREASURE TRAIL 

AND GARDEN 

PARTY! 

 

The PTFA’s summer event will be a 

fun, family treasure trail through the 

village, followed by a traditional 

garden party.  After testing your brain 

power to find the treasure trail clues, 

come and relax with a cream tea or a 

refreshing glass of Pimms.  Activities 

will include balloon modeling, face 

painting, a lucky dip and much more.  

A hog roast and home-made cakes will 

be available to satisfy even the biggest 

appetites! 

Join us on Sunday 1
st
 July - the 

Treasure Trail will begin at the Scout 

Hut in Cliff Field at 11am;  the garden 

party will begin at 12 noon in Tor 

Laney-Hubbard’s lovely garden, at 

Leustona, on Longmeadow Road.  All 

proceeds will go to the school.  

 

Jan Teague 
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VILLAGE HALL NEWS   

 

We are now close to reaching our target 

to fund the work to 

rebuild the hall’s toilet 

block and so the work is 

definitely going ahead. 

£20,000 will come from 

a loan (repayable over 5 

years at the very low interest rate of 

1.55%), £13,000 from the hall’s own 

reserves and income and £2000 from a 

generous donation from the Pre-school, 

which will benefit from new child-sized 

toilets. The balance of around £5000 is 

from events and donations since last 

autumn – we now need just a further 

£800 by August. Thanks and well done 

to everyone involved. 

The hall will be affected by the 

building works during the school 

summer holidays. The main hall, 

function room, bar and kitchen will be 

closed 8am-6pm on weekdays from 23 

July until late August, except for events 

already booked. Bookings can be 

accepted for weekends and evenings. 

The committee room will remain 

available for hire at any time. 

Temporary toilets will be provided in a 

trailer and disabled cubicle located in 

the car park.  

Since 2009 we have spent £150,000 

improving the hall, with over £45,000 

of this coming from donations, events 

and gift aid.  Our next plans are to 

improve the committee room and 

repoint the exterior of the main hall. 

 

Don Mildenhall 

GARDEN CLUB COACH TRIP 
 

The Garden Club's coach trip 

this year takes place on 

Tuesday 10
th
 July and will be to 

Rosemoor, the popular RHS garden in 

Great Torrington, North Devon. It's a 

great centre for gardeners looking for 

inspiration and for those that enjoy the 

relaxation of looking at gardens. The 

site covers 65 acres and includes 

planted garden walkways and pretty  

countryside walks through woodland 

and open spaces. There is a restaurant, 

shop and plant sales. The coach will 

leave the Saddlers Car Park at 9am and 

return at approximately 5pm. Costs are 

£10 for the coach and £6.50 entry for 

non-RHS members. This is a specially 

reduced rate for groups. Please contact 

Pat Boaden on 272067 or 

patb@millcombe.com 

Everyone extremely welcome! 

 

Viv Day 

 

THE FRIENDS OF LYMPSTONE 

PARISH CHURCH  

 

The winner of the May 

Church Lottery was Mrs. 

Jones of Strawberry Hill with ticket No. 

871. 

 

Joyce Malster 
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CAN YOU HELP TO SHAPE THE 

LYMPSTONE NEIGHBOURHOOD 

PLAN? 

COULD YOU SPARE A COUPLE 

OF HOURS TO TAKE PART IN A 

FOCUS GROUP? 

 

What is a Neighbourhood Plan? 

 

A Neighbourhood Plan is a new way in 

which the local community can 

influence planning in the area in which 

they live and work.  Lympstone is now 

in the process of producing its 

Neighbourhood Plan. 

What has happened so far? 

A working party has been established 

to guide the work.  An open meeting on 

18
th
 April was attended by around 80 

people and generated lots of ideas.  We 

now need to explore these in more 

detail. 

How can I get involved in the next 

stage? 

The next stage is to run a series of 

focus groups.  These will involve a 

small group of local people, from 

different backgrounds and with 

different views, meeting for one and a 

half hours to share their views about 

key issues that could be included in the 

Neighbourhood Plan.  The focus groups 

will be facilitated to make sure 

everyone is able to contribute and the 

time is used as effectively as possible.  

Whilst participants are not 

‘representatives’ their contribution 

needs to be on behalf of the wider 

community, not just personal or narrow 

interest.  

We are planning to run three focus 

groups: 

Community:  this group will start by 

identifying what makes our community, 

and what is missing.   Then we will 

focus on things such as the school, the 

involvement of older and younger 

people, communications, and meeting 

places. 

Environment:  we will identify the key 

landscape features (such as open 

spaces, footpaths, wooded areas) that 

need to be protected, and the key 

design issues that will preserve the 

visual appearance of the village.  Then 

we will explore a variety of ‘green’ 

issues, e.g. climate change. 

Infrastructure: this group will discuss 

transport – cars, buses and rail – in the 

village.  We will also consider how we 

can maximise the benefits and 

minimise any problems of the cycle 

track, and what view we should take 

about the route of the Dinan Way 

extension,  and what we would like 

done to mitigate its impact on the 

parish. 

The focus groups will meet at the 

Village Hall from 7.30-9.30 pm on: 

Community: Tuesday 26
th
 June 

Infrastructure: Tuesday 3
rd

 July 

Environment: Wednesday 4
th
 July 

We need about 10 people for each 

group -  as wide a range of people as 

possible.   Please contact the facilitator 

Mark Robertson at 

diamondfacilitation@yahoo.co.uk or 

ring him on 268905 or 07827 413963 if 

you can help, indicating which focus 

group you would like to contribute to. 

mailto:diamondfacilitation@yahoo.co.uk
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Later in the year there will be an 

additional focus group to consider 

housing and development.  There will 

be further information about this on the 

website and in the Herald. 

What else is happening? 

Alongside the focus groups we will be 

consulting with a range of people with 

a particular interest.  For example, local 

businesses, children and young people, 

and local landowners. 

How can I find out more? 

You can keep in touch with what is 

happening via the Herald, or the village 

website  

http://www.lympstone.org/general-

news/lympstone-neighbourhood-plan/ .  

You can send your views to 

NPcomment@lympstone.org  or 

contact Cllr. Rob Longhurst who is the 

Planning Champion. 

 

Mark Robertson 

 

LYMPSTONE ARTS AND CRAFTS 

SHOWCASE 
 

Debs Mitchell and Lin Holdridge are 

hosting a month of arts and crafts made 

by local people in Debs' 

studio/workshop at Brook End, 

Harefield Cottages, Lympstone, during 

August 2012. There will be different 

artists showing their work every week. 

Tea, coffee and home made 

cake/biscuits will be available and 

cream teas at the weekends, all of 

which are incredibly good value! Entry 

will be free, but we are having a 

Donation Box on the door for 'Walking 

for Connie' to help raise money for an 

operation for Connie McCance. 'Tis all 

home-grown'! Please make a note in 

your diaries. More info next month! 

 

 Lin Holdridge 

 

IT'S FIESTA TIME 

AGAIN!   

 

Exmouth & Lympstone Hospiscare are 

holding their 3rd Seafront Fiesta on 

Sunday 8th July - with this year's being 

particularly special marking their 25th 

Anniversary of care in the local 

community. The event is at the 

Elizabeth Hall from 10am - 4pm. 

A day of family fun is planned at 

reasonable prices including carousel, 

World of Country Life animals, bouncy 

castle, old fashioned organ music, 

Shanty Men, fire engine, stalls and 

games outside with craft stalls and 

cream teas in the Hall. We are also 

hoping that Street Heat, the Samba 

band, will be able to join us. BBQ food 

is kindly being organized by a team 

from Lympstone Scouts, so please 

come along and support them whilst 

helping the charity raise vital funds. 

This is a huge event for a small fund-

raising team, so if you have any spare 

time to help on a stall that day it would 

be so appreciated - many of you in 

Lympstone have helped at previous 

Fiestas. If you could manage a couple 

of hours - phone Frances Longhurst 

263495 or Lynne, our Administrator, 

on 279113.  

Frances Longhurst 

http://www.lympstone.org/general-news/lympstone-neighbourhood-plan/
http://www.lympstone.org/general-news/lympstone-neighbourhood-plan/
mailto:NPcomment@lympstone.org
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Walking for Connie Fund – ‘Auction 

of Promises’ night on Saturday 14
th

 

July at 7.30pm, Lympstone Village 

Hall 

 

Tickets £5 available from the post 

office or direct from Lucy McCance on 

263237  to include a glass of wine, 

cheese platter, entertainment and the 

chance to win some wonderful auction 

lots. 

I am starting a fund to try to raise 

money to pay for an operation and 

aftercare for my daughter Connie. 

Connie needs to have this operation 

within the next year before her legs 

become deformed. The operation will 

give her the opportunity to walk. She 

has been recommended for this by her 

paediatrician, and the consultant at 

Frenchay Hospital in Bristol who 

would be performing the procedure. 
Here is some more information about it: 
http://www.scope.org.uk/help-and-

information/z-therapies/selective-

dorsal-rhizotomy 

Unfortunately the small window for 

Connie to have this has clashed with 

the funding crisis in the NHS and 

although we are going through the 

various channels to try and get the 

powers that be in the NHS to agree to 

the operation being funded by them, I 

have decided to raise the money myself 

before its too late. It costs £37,500, and 

we have already raised over £20,000.  

I have already had overwhelming 

support from various individuals and 

companies so that lots include signed 

sporting memorabilia, local paintings 

and photos, meals, days out, money-

can't-buy experiences and much 

more.... It should be an unforgettable 

night and if we can raise money to help 

Connie walk it will be wonderful! 

The fund is part of a registered charity 

(No. 1043092) and I have a JustGiving 

account up and running for donations – 

www.justgiving.com/walkingforConnie 

If you can donate an auction lot or have 

links with a company who might, 

please contact me – I'd really appreciate 

it. 

Lucinda Mccance 

 

THE METHODIST CHURCH 

 

We are a small, but growing, 

congregation. All ages share our 

fellowship and we would warmly 

welcome others to join us. Our '4Ws' 

worship initiative begins with 

Welcome from 10.00am (including 

refreshments) and is followed at 

10.30am by Worship - in a range of 

styles and music - as we lead into the 
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Word, giving time to explore in 

different ways, being a Christian today. 

Witness reflects our response to God 

within our Church Community and the 

world. Tea and coffee is also served 

afterwards. Our Morning Services in 

June are as follows: June 3
rd

 Miss 

Audrey Cave, June 10
th
  Mrs Sarah 

Hopkins, June 17
th
  Rev. Jean Hughes, 

June 24
th
 Rev. Bill Gates , July 1

st
 Miss 

Audrey Cave 

 

Mrs Margaret Wearn 

 

A FESTIVAL PERFORMANCE IN 

LYMPSTONE 

 

 
 

For the first time, Lympstone 

Entertainments is able to bring a major 

event from Budleigh Music Festival to 

the village. Benjamin Britten’s short 

comic opera for children and adults, 

The Little Sweep, is being produced 

under the musical direction of Nicky 

Marshall, conductor of the Devon Bach 

Choir, who last year presented his own 

opera for children at the Festival. The 

production will be directed by Harland 

Walshaw, and will have its opening 

night in Lympstone Village Hall on 

Thursday, 12
th
 July, before moving to 

Budleigh for two further performances. 

This is among Benjamin Britten’s most 

popular and delightful works, appealing 

to young and not-so young alike! Full 

of songs and action-packed, it tells the 

story of a boy chimney sweep visiting a 

country house in Regency times, and 

being rescued from his cruel masters by 

the children of the house. 

It will be performed by professional 

musicians and singers from the area, 

and by children from Exeter, Budleigh, 

Lympstone and Topsham. The audience 

is invited to sing the choruses, after 

appropriate rehearsal! 

The Lympstone performance will take 

place in The Village Hall on Thursday, 

12
th
 July at 7.30 pm. 

The Little Sweep is great fun, with 

tuneful, exciting music, and a brilliant 

cast of both adults and children. There 

is sure to be a rush on the tickets, which 

are now available from Lympstone Post 

Office, or by phoning 274 356. Don’t 

miss out! 

  

Harland Walshaw 

PARISH CHURCH  

The early ‘press day’ for 

the Herald has possibly caught out 

more than just my report but the reason 

is entirely understandable and 

welcome.  Whether royalist or not 

nobody could fault Her Majesty on 

carrying out the duties asked of her 

both dutifully and well.  She is, as we 
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are reminded on the coins, defender of 

the faith and this too is something she 

has continued to do unstintingly.  We 

are privileged to be living a moment of 

history which may never occur again, 

that a monarch should reign for 60 

years.  

The role of the church in the village 

continues through the summer months 

in the routine way.  I remind everyone 

that services and notices are listed 

under the railway arch, in the church 

and on weekly notes given out at 

services with extra copies at the back of 

church during the week.  A group of the 

congregation cleans the church, another 

decorates with flowers and another 

unlocks every morning and relocks in 

the evening.  Everyone may use the 

building to seek peace, look at the 

flowers, admire the stained glass or 

attend a school service with the 

children.  You are welcome to use and 

enjoy this fine building.  

The Jubilee Service at 10.30am on 

Sunday will be led by Rev’d Geoffrey 

Wrayford.  We have decided to show a 

ten minute film before the service 

which shows highlights of the 

Coronation of Queen Elizabeth II.  The 

film is in full colour and with sound 

and 1953 commentary may be found in 

seven parts on ‘You Tube.’  Following 

the service we proceed to Candy’s 

Field for the Big Picnic.  As always all 

are welcome. 

The Jubilee Family Treasure Hunt 

organised for the weekend has had to 

be postponed, we are sorry but hope to 

run the event at a later date.  

Geoffrey Wrayford will also lead the 

Sea Sunday service on Sunday 8th July 

at 11.30 am on the slipway.  Then it 

will be square eyes for the Olympics. 

 

Brian Mather  

LYMPSTONE 

PLAYERS   

This year the Players’s annual Coffee 

Morning will be in Suki Commin’s 

lovely garden at ‘Merrylands’ on 

Burgmanns Hill on Saturday 14
th
 July. 

All are welcome - £1 will get you 

admission and a coffee and biscuits! 

There should be cakes, plants, white 

elephant and book stalls, and some 

board games to play if you are so 

inclined. Its always a good social event 

blessed – for many years now – by 

good weather. So please do come 

along. Anytime between 10.30am and 

noon. We shall as usual have a raffle 

and this year will be donating the 

money raised to the Connie McCance 

appeal. 

Clive Wilson 

CRICKET - 1st JULY  10.30AM – 

6.00 PM 

 

Woodbury Cricket Club 

are pleased to invite all 

Lympstone supporters, fans 

and family to come along 

for the day to enjoy this fast hard 

hitting cricket - 28 sixes in 2011 and 
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hoping for more this year.There will be 

a tremendous atmosphere at our lovely 

ground with marquees, mambo music, 

traditional cricket teas served in the 

pavilion, an all day grill, licensed bar, 

and the usual associated attractions. 

Lots of car parking and ENTRY IS 

FREE. 

Rob Jones, Committee WCC 

THE QUILT AND ARTS SHOW 

 

 
Lympstone Village Hall, Friday 8th, 

Saturday 9th, Sunday 10th June, 11 am 

- 4 pm Entry £1. 

As the country is in a celebratory mood 

we would like to give you an 

opportunity to see the artistic talent in 

our village through a variety of media. 

There is the opportunity to view the - 

'How we were - How we are' project 

depicting Lympstone from 1952 - 2012. 

This has been a collaborative effort of 

picture-making, with individuals 

interpreting in fabric a variety of 

aspects of life in the village during the 

Queen's reign. There will be stewards 

on hand to discuss the various 

techniques used.  Relax and enjoy 

lunch or tea with homemade fare. 

We hope you might be tempted to buy 

some of the works for sale. 

 

Suki Commin 

LYMPSTONE SWT BAND  

 

Another win for Lympstone SWT 

Band! 

It was another 

fantastic day at the 

office for the 

Lympstone South 

West Telecoms Band! 1st place in the 

2nd Section of the Weston-Super-Mare 

‘Own Choice’ Contest on Sunday 20th 

May 2012. We played Kenneth 

Downie’s superb ‘Purcell Variations’ – 

a test for any band – the band made it’s 

16th visit to these championships and 

against stiff, albeit slightly depleted 

opposition, the players gave a strong 

and very musical performance under 

the direction of Charlie Fleming. It was 

the first contest for new additions Andy 

Pearce, Debbie Cheeseman and Ian 

Huxham, special mention should go to 

Ian who stepped up to Solo Cornet 

during the last week of rehearsals. Well 

done Band!  next time you can listen to 

us will be at Manor Gardens in 

Exmouth for Exmouth Festival on 

Thursday 31st May at 7.30pm. We will 

also be providing music at the Saddlers 

Arms throughout the summer season. 

Get these dates in your diary – 

Thursday 12th July, Thursday 26th 

July, Thursday 9th August and 

Thursday 23rd August from 7.30pm. 

We would be delighted to see you 

there. 

 
Bryony Snell 
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JUBILEE WEEKEND TIMETABLE OF EVENTS 

 

Date Time Event Venue 

Saturday 

2
nd

 June 

1400 Lympstone Tennis Club, Jubilee 

Tournament 

Tennis Courts, 

Village Hall 

 1700 

on 

water 

Lympstone Sailing Club, Sail 

Past 

From Boat 

Shelter 

Sunday 3
rd

 

June 

1030 Jubilee Thanks Giving Service Lympstone 

Parish Church 

 1230 The Big Picnic Candy’s Field 

  Twinning Association Exhibition Village Hall 

  Lympstone History Society “ I 

Live Here” Exhibition of photos 

Village Hall 

Monday 4
th

 

June 

0830 Olympic Sailing Torch arrives at 

Lympstone 

Lympstone Boat 

Shelter 

 1830 Children’s Fun Torch Relay From the 

Foreshore at The 

Green 

 1900 Party Night – Music, food, drink 

fireworks & lots more 

Cliff Field 

 2215 Beacon and Fireworks Cliff Field 

Tuesday 5
th

 

June 

1730 Olympic Sailing Torch leaves 

Lympstone 

Boat Shelter 

Wednesday 

6
th

 June 

1430 Women’s Institute Cream Tea Village Hall 

Friday 8
th

 

Saturday 

9
th

 and 

Sunday 

10
th

 June 

1100 

To 

1600 

Quilt and Arts Show 

60 Years in Lympstone – Textile 

Book on show 

Village Hall 
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LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL  

RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS ACCOUNT 2011 - 12  

    

2010 - 11  Receipts 2011 - 12 

30,040.00  Precept 30,576.00 

1,334.00  Burial Fees 2,300.00 

400.00  DCC re maint. of Candy's Field 0.00 

70.00  Lympstone FC re Candy's Field 0.00 

4,444.20  Herald Adverts 3,907.30 

  Web adverts 433.00 

80.21  Miscellaneous 4,471.72 

330.00  Youth Club 0.00 

4,000.00  NT re The Avenue 0.00 

6.38  Western Power wayleave fee 6.38 

40,704.79    Sub total  41,694.40 

    

  Recoverables received  

3,963.73  VAT reclaimed 0.00 

2,065.13  Youth Club reclaimed 1,251.90 

6,028.86  Sub total recoverables 1,251.90 

    

46,733.65  Total Receipts 42,946.30 

    

2010 - 11  Payments  

3,161.34  s137 and other Grants 3,207.85 

9,921.11  Administration 8,576.62 

697.00  Councillors 915.58 

1831.67  Insurance, Audit, Elections 1,960.09 

2,913.00  Herald Printing 2,442.00 

0.00  Affordable Housing 0.00 

4,643.20  Amenities 3,357.81 

0.00  Candy's Field lighting 361.72 

4,494.36  Toilets 5,378.99 

257.28  Burial Ground  57.00 

0.00  Communications 0.00 

166.41  Planning 0.00 

77.00  Building Maintenance 55.00 
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2,182.11  Youth Club utilities 806.76 

0.00  Environment 0.00 

30,344.48  Total Payments per budget 27,119.42 

20,000.00  Other projects - Village Hall roof 0.00 

5,190.47  Website etc 250.00 

0.00  Snow Clearance 0.00 

0.00  Localism 0.00 

0.00  Youth Club works 6,006.56 

  Donated New bench 608.00 

  Lympstone @ play repairs 805.00 

25,190.47  Sub total Others 7,669.56 

55,534.95  Sub total payments 34,788.98 

  Recoverables paid  

4,661.32  VAT(part to be reclaimed) 2,541.32 

1,251.90  Youth Club to be reclaimed 0.00 

5,913.22  Sub total 2,541.32 

    

61,448.17  Total paid out 37,330.30 

    

Bank Reconciliation 2010 -11 2011 - 12 

    

Currentaccount    

8,412.47  Opening balance at 1st April 2011  3,697.95 

    

40,704.79  Receipts to 31st  March 2012 41,694.40 

6,028.86  Recharges received 1,251.90 

46,733.65  Sub total receipts 42,946.30 

10,000.00  Transfer from Dep Account 0.00 

56,733.65  Sub total  42,946.30 

    

65,146.12  Total balances and receipts 46,644.25 

    

55,534.95  less, Payments to 31st March 2012 37,330.30 

5,913.22  less, recoverables  0.00 

0.00  less, transfer to deposit account 0.00 

61,448.17  Total payments 37,330.30 

3,697.95  Balance  9,313.95 
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0.00 less receipts not on statement 0.00 

1,861.59 add back, Unpresented cheques 0.00 

5,559.54 
Balance per bank statement 31st March 
2012 9,313.95 

    
Deposit 
account   

20,129.31 Opening balance 10,145.68 

-10,000.00 Transfer to current account 0.00 

16.37 Interest 10.12 

10,145.68 Balance  10,155.80 

    

13,843.63 Total Cash 19,469.75 

  

  

  
________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

POLICE 

NEWSLETTER- JUNE 

 

Overnight of the 12
th

 May 

a house sign on 

Burgmanns Hill was damaged.   If anyone 

has any information regarding this criminal 

damage please contact me on the email 

below or call the police on 101 quoting 

KE/12/1119. 

A vehicle parked in Trafalgar Road had its 

advertising signs stolen between the 10
th

 

May and the 14
th

 May.  If anyone has any 

information regarding this theft, please 

contact me on the details below, quoting 

KE/12/1174 

The Rural Neighbourhood team will be out 

on the cycle track on the 6
th

 June in 

company with the Sustainable Travel 

Officers from Devon County Council.  We 

will be  

speaking to users of the cycle track to 

engage and talk about shared space on the  

track.  Leaflets, stickers and other freebies 

will be available!If anyone has any issues 

or concerns that they would like to discuss, 

please contact me on the details below.   

I wish you a lovely bank holiday and hope 

you enjoy the Jubilee celebrations. 

 
PCSO Sarah Trayhurn 30110 

Sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.ukI 

 

 

 

mailto:Sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.ukI
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THE SWAN INN 

LYMPSTONE 
            

01395 272644/270403 
 

info@theswaninn-lympstone.co.uk 
 

 

The Swan Inn  ‘The heart of Lympstone’ 
Bar open all day   Lunch club weekdays Mon - FriI 

Great lunch and dinner menus with fish specials daily 
 

JUBILEE WEEKEND -  LIVE MUSIC AT THE SWAN 
Friday night 1

st
  June 9PM - FEENIX 

Sunday night 3
rd

  June 8PM - KARAOKE 
Tuesday afternoon 5

th
 June - THE CURACAO TRIO 3PM 
LATIN JAZZ 

__________________________________________________________
 

 

 
 

 

HOST FAMILIES WANTED 

 
Families required to host foreign teenage 
students in 2012. The host families are 
required to provide bed, breakfast, a hot 
evening meal and a packed lunch. In 
addition to the lessons in the morning we 
organise a full sport and entertainment 
programme for the students in the 
afternoon and evening. We offer very good 
rates and conditions. 
For information regarding dates, fees etc. 
please contact Ray or Claudia at 
The Lympstone Language School, Bridge 
House, Underhill, Lympstone  
Devon EX8 5HH    Tel. / Fax 01395 
227333e-mail: 
LympstoneLanguageSchool@btinternet.co
m

http://de.mc865.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=LympstoneLanguageSchool@btinternet.com
http://de.mc865.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=LympstoneLanguageSchool@btinternet.com
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Peter J Acca 
Carpenter/Joiner 

Specialist PVCu  

Window Repairs 

Replacement double glazed sealed 

units 

01395 279209 

07801365097 

Let me make your old windows 

like new 
 

 
Plumbing & Heating Engineers 

Installations  

 Landlord safety certificates £49 

  Servicing ● Breakdown ● Repairs  

● General plumbing 

Tel: 01395 239483 

Mob: 07710 192010 

www.cygnetheating.co.uk 

 
 

 

 

Need Assistance In Your Own Home? 

 

Home help available including: 

housework, laundry, ironing, food 

preparation, shopping, 

administration, collections and 

deliveries and errands. 

Please call Mandy on 

07891 678 177. 

 

SUMMER HOLIDAY 
 

Why go abroad when one of 

 Cornwall’s finest surfing beaches 

 is under 2 hours away! 

Static home close to Polzeath beach, 
 2 bedrooms (1 double, I twin)  

Mains H & C  

Shower room with flush toilet 

Fridge, gas cooker,. Colour TV/DVD. 

For further details call 01395 233775 

. 

 

Ian Moir 

 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

Painting, decorating, grass and hedge 

cutting, gutters, pressure washing, window 

cleaning and much more. All jobs to keep 

your property in tip top condition. 

I am locally based and offer free no 

obligation quotes. 

Contact Ian on (home) 01395 263 716     

07702 804537  
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DOG GROOMING.   
Kind & Qualified Groomer. 

Commissions for PET 

PORTRAITS  

in pastel also undertaken.  

Make Superb Presents.   

(Examples of work can be viewed).  

Tracey Crompton, Greenways,  

Courtlands Lane, Lympstone. 
Tel: 01395 272815 /07973 986 268. 

 
CLOCK REPAIRS 

Terence  C. Matthews - Horologist 
•Westminster Chimes 

•Wall Clocks 
•Grandfather / Grandmother Clocks 

•Dial Clocks 
•Long Case Clocks 
•Carriage Clocks 

      Free estimates and house visits 
Tel: 01395 273563 

 
 

ELITE CARPENTRY & 

BUILDERS 

All aspects of carpentry and building 

works including fencing and decking  

Undertaken to the highest standard   

Fully insured references available 

Call Daniel for free quotation or 

advice 

Tel 07872 018482 or 07886 500081 

 Comfy casa near the Costa 
Blanca, Spain - available for 

holiday rentals 
Peaceful, two-bedroomed home. Roof 
terrace, gorgeous views, communal 

pool and tennis. Beaches, cycling, golf, 
hiking and more. Suits all ages. 

Flights from Exeter & Bristol 
LONG LETS AVAILABLE         

Lympstone residents 15% discount 

Tel: 07986 607610 or 
see website for details: 

www.algorfaholiday.com                                                            

 

FOOD WITH FLAIR 
CATERING 

Small and Large Events - 
Menus to Suit your Budget 
Telephone Shirley or Michael 

on 265147 or see our Website 
www.foodwithflair.co.uk 

 

 

ELECTRICIAN  
Specialising in domestic work; 

happy to do small jobs. 

 

Call Simon on: 07985 963075 
 

 

http://www.algorfaholiday.com/
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Jeff Crompton 
Greenways, Courtlands Lane 

Lympstone 
>< 

For Superior Quality Home 

Improvements and All Types of 

Building Work including Kitchens & 

Bathrooms 

Tel: 01395 272815 

Mobile: 07768 282 129 

 

 

 
 

LYMPSTONE TAXI HIRE 

Call:  Phil   07812 661213 
 

 

 

THE GLOBE INN 
01395 263166 - OPEN ALL DAY 

Sheila and Dave invite you to a 
friendly, local pub with a homely 

atmosphere. 
FOOD SERVED  -  Tue – Sat 11am-

2.15pm and 5.45 – 9.15pm 
Sun lunch: 12– 2pm, 2 courses £9.50 
Thurs – traditional fish & chips £6.95 

(take-away £5.95) 
Dogs welcome in Public Bar 

 

LIVE MUSIC: 

Sat 16
th

 June – 4 Parts Blue 

Friday 29
th

 June – Boogie Train 

 
 

Lindsey Waddell  
Foot Health Practitioner 

MAFHP 
Nail Cutting & Treatment of 

Corns, Callus, Fungal Infections 
and Verrucas 

Home Visits 01395 263496 
 

 
 

Tel:01395
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____________________________________________ 

 

DustAway 
 

All Work and no play, we are here to help 
Friendly Efficient Cleaning Service 

Lympstone Based 

Weekly, fortnightly, monthly 

One off cleans ie moving house, holiday lets, 

End of tenancy cleans, just redecorated or a spring clean 

We also offer an ironing service 

All materials supplied. Fully insured  

       

Please call         Tracey  07727168817     or        Jill  07818484864 
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SMALL ADS 

 

LYMPSTONE GREETING 

CARDS AND POSTCARDS 
Scenic photographs of your village - 

from the harbour, pretty corner, and 

washing- lines...to sunsets!  Available 

from Post Office or Frances Longhurst 

263495  

 

REGISTERED HOMEOPATH  
Libby Clapham BA, RSHom; Safe, 

eco-friendly, non-addictive; wide range 

of conditions; safe with conventional 

medicines; allergy testing.  Clinics 

Exmouth and Exeter. libbyclapham 

naturalhealth .co.uk; tel 01395 267432  

 

PICTURE FRAMING. For all 

your framing requirements; also frame 

 restoration & chair caning.  Caro 

Ambridge 01392 877460, Topsham. 

 

DAWN 'TIL DUSK 
Creative Gardening service 

Routine maintenance, Designs & 

Creates. 0786 6566 883 

dawnc@live.co.uk 
 

DE-STRESSING ,RELAXING, 

THERAPEUTIC Neck & Back 

Massage, Indian Head Massage 

Reflexology & Reiki.  Suppliers of 

unique MBT shoes to improve posture 

and relieve muscle, back & joint 

problems. Call 01392 873178 At The 

Studio, Lower Lane, Ebford 

www.atthestudio.co.uk 

 

 

 

LADYBIRD GARDEN SERVICES 

Your eco-friendly gardeners from 

Lympstone for all your gardening 

needs. Reasonable rates. Telephone 

Annie on 01395 275673/07814510760 

 

PIANO with a VIEW 
Lessons for all ages, beginners and 

improvers, "purely for pleasure" and 

ABRSM exams to Grade 8. Theory to 

Grade 5. Tel: Judy Joss (BA Mus, Dip 

Ed) on 222749 

 
MATHS TUITION 

 Experienced tutor available to teach 

primary to GCSE level maths.  

Reasonable rates  Tel: Jane Moffatt on 

279952 

 

ACCOMMODATION 

 

WITHALL'S HOUSE BED AND 

BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 

home close to the heart of the village. 

Ample parking and flexible 

accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 

Hardy on 01395 270157 Or visit 

www.lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk 

 

CYGNET COTTAGE – 3 Bedrooms, 

close to water, £70 a night, minimum 2 

nights Call Chris or Judy Carter on 

01395 274104  Or 

chriscarterathome@hotmail.com  

 

 

Advertise here for just 60p a line 

 

 

 

mailto:dawnc@live.co.uk
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WHAT’S ON 

 

JUNE 

3 Jubilee Thanksgiving Service 

3 Jubilee Picnic – Candy’s Field 

3 History Society display 

3 Twinning Association display 

4 & 5 Torch Relay 

5 Party Night w/ bonfire & fireworks 

6 Cream Tea 

9/16/23/30 Refreshments at the Church 

8,9,10 The Quilt and Arts Show 

9 Relax at the church 

15 & 17 The Lookout Garden Open 

16 Tennis Club Disco 

26 Focus Group - Community 

 

 

 

 JULY 

1 Treasure Trail & Garden Party 

1 Cricket Match Woodbury 

3 Focus Group – Infrastructure 

4 Focus Group - Environment 

8 Hospiscare seafront Fiesta 

8 Sea Service on slipway 

10 Rosemoor Garden visit 

12
th

 The Little Sweep 

12 SWT Band 

14 Players Coffee Morning 

14 auction of Promises 

26 SWT Band 

 

 

NB No herald in August 

 

 

____________________________________________________________ 
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